FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 TWELFTH STREET, SW
WASHINGTON, DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU PROCESSING ENGINEER: Arthur E. Doalk

OFFICE OF BROADCAST LICENSE POLICY TELEPHONE: (202} 418-2715

AUDIO DIVISION FACSIMILE: {202) 418-1411

APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 MAIL STOP: 1800B3-AED

HOWME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/mb/audio/ INTERNET ADDRESS: arthur.doak@fcc.gov
April 23, 2009

All Saints School
500 N. 2" Avenue
Alpena, MI 49707

In re: NEW(FM), Alpena, MI
All Saints School
Facility ID No.: 171725
BNPED-20071022AEG

Dear Applicant:

This is in reference to the above-captioned application for a new FM station to serve Alpena,
Michigan on Channel 206A.

The proposal would receive prohibited contour overlap, in violation of 47 C.F.R. § 73.509%a),
from the Construction Permit facility (File No. BPED-20070907AGB) of first adjacent channel
Class C1 FM Station WTLI(FM), Bear Creek Township, Michigan (Facility ID No.: 84479) on
Channel 207C1. Specifically, the proposed 60 dBu protected contour would be overlapped by
WTLF's 54 dBu inferfering contour by as much as 14.64 kilometers. Accordingly, Application
File No. BNPED-20071022AEG is unacceptable for filing and IS HEREBY DISMISSED. This
action is taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 0.283.

Sincerely

Arthur E. Doak
Senior Engineer
Audio Division
Media Bureau

cc: Dennis J. Kelly, Esq.
Mr. Stephen Gajdosik



